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Vienna, Austria -

* EBITDA rose by 4.6% to EUR 16.5 million and EBITDA margin from 7.1% to 7.7%
* EBIT increased significantly again by 30.8% to EUR 7.8 million and EBIT margin
  from 2.7% to 3.7%
* Positive net result of EUR 3.2 million
* Decrease in Group's revenue by 3.6% to EUR 212.9 million
* Industrial Sector slightly increased revenue by 0.4% to EUR 141.4 million;
  Medical Sector with decline in revenue of 10.7%

In the first quarter of 2019, the publicly listed Semperit Group was able to
improve its net results significantly with increasing profitability on EBITDA
and EBIT level and took a turn for the better, while revenues declined slightly:
"We have increased our profitability for the fifth consecutive quarter now and
are very satisfied with the start of 2019 - especially with regard to the
Industrial Sector," Martin Fuellenbach, Chairman of the Management Board of
Semperit AG Holding, emphasises. "Our strict and rigid focus on cost and process
optimisation, quality improvement and complexity reduction translated into
enhanced profitability and contributed significantly to the earnings
improvement. With the consistent continuation of our transformation process, we
have come much closer to the goal of a 10% EBITDA margin from 2021 onwards."

The improvement of profitability was achieved in an environment that is
repeatedly influenced by macroeconomic and global political uncertainties. The
raw material markets have eased slightly compared to the previous year, although
some of the raw materials needed by Semperit continue to face increased
competition.

In the first quarter of 2019, the Group's revenue decreased by 3.6% to EUR 212.9
million, with the Industrial Sector achieving a slight increase in revenue to
EUR 141.4 million, which was offset by a decrease in revenue of 10.7% in the
Medical Sector. EBITDA (earnings before interest, tax, depreciation, and
amortisation) rose from EUR 15.8 million in the first quarter of 2018 to EUR
16.5 million in the first quarter of 2019. The EBITDA margin increased from 7.1%
to 7.7%.

EBIT (earnings before interest and tax) was EUR 6.0 million in the first quarter
of 2018 and improved to EUR 7.8 million in the first quarter of 2019. The EBIT
margin increased from 2.7% to 3.7%. Earnings after tax totalled EUR +3.2 million
for the first quarter of 2019 compared with EUR -2.6 million for the same period
of 2018. Earnings per share amounted to EUR +0.16 in the first quarter of 2019
after EUR -0.14 in the first quarter of 2018.

At EUR 16.2 million, cash-relevant investments in tangible and intangible assets
in the first quarter of 2019 were significantly below the previous year's level
of EUR 24.5 million and mainly related to maintenance investments.

With an equity ratio of 41.3% (end of 2018: 42.9%), Semperit still held a solid
capital base as of the balance sheet date. Cash and cash equivalents amounted to
EUR 140.2 million at the end of March 2019 and were therefore above the level of
the end of 2018 (EUR 122 million). At the same time, net debt was decreased by



EUR 17 million to EUR 96 million during this period.

INDUSTRIAL SECTOR: STRONG INCREASE IN PROFITABILITY
The Industrial Sector comprises the segments Semperflex, Sempertrans and
Semperform and developed in a differentiated way: Semperflex and Semperform
increased their revenues, while Sempertrans recorded a decline. In total, the
sector's revenue increased by 0.4% from EUR 140.9 million to EUR 141.4 million.
Due to the positive development in the segments, overall profitability in the
Industrial Sector increased significantly. EBITDA improved by 30.7% to EUR 24.5
million and EBIT by 40.6% to EUR 18.4 million. The EBITDA margin improved from
13.3% to 17.3% and the EBIT margin from 9.3% to 13.0%. This was primarily
attributable to the initiatives from the transformation programme.

MEDICAL SECTOR: DECLINE IN VOLUMES SOLD
The development of the Sempermed segment was characterised by strong competitive
and price pressures, particularly in North America. The reduction of sales of
natural latex gloves led to a declining sales and revenue development. This
resulted in a decrease in revenue by 10.7% to EUR 71.5 million in the first
quarter of 2019. EBITDA was EUR -0.9 million in the first quarter of 2019, after
EUR 1.4 million in the prior year period. EBIT amounted to EUR
-2.8 million after EUR -2.2 million in the first quarter of 2018. The measures
taken in the course of the restructuring and transformation process are showing
a positive impact.

OUTLOOK 2019
The Management Board of Semperit will continue the transformation process that
has been started with all its consequences. Continuous and potentially new
measures to increase profitability remain at the top of the Management Board's
agenda.

The focus of the restructuring measures will clearly be on the Sempermed
segment, continuing the hard work on its turnaround. Progress is clearly visible
in the Industrial Sector. Ongoing and further initiatives are being implemented
systematically. Semperit will initially focus on organic growth, particularly in
the Industrial Sector, and will also gradually focus on inorganic growth
considerations over the course of the year.

Since Semperit currently has sufficient capacities in production and in Mixing,
capital expenditures (CAPEX, including maintenance) of only around EUR 40
million are planned for 2019. This should also bring us closer to the goal of a
balanced or positive free cash flow in 2019. Increased financial discipline is
enforced through step-by-step cost optimisation and reduced net debt, with our
focus on value management and optimisation of the working capital and free cash
flow representing a key performance indicator in our financial planning.

Since the beginning of the restructuring and transformation process, the
Management Board has identified significant potentials for earnings improvement
and initiated appropriate implementation measures. The conclusion of the
transformation of the Semperit Group is scheduled for the end of 2020. From this
point of time, the Semperit Group aims to achieve an EBITDA margin of around 10%
(run rate 2021) as central key performance indicator.

About Semperit
The publicly listed company Semperit AG Holding is an internationally-oriented
group that develops, produces, and sells in more than 100 countries highly
specialised rubber products for the medical and industrial sectors: examination
and surgical gloves, hydraulic and industrial hoses, conveyor belts, escalator
handrails, construction profiles, cable car rings, and products for railway
superstructures. The headquarters of this long-standing Austrian company, which
was founded in 1824, are located in Vienna. The Semperit Group employs around
6,800 people worldwide, including about 3,500 in Asia and more than 900 in
Austria (Vienna and production site in Wimpassing, Lower Austria). The Group has
14 manufacturing facilities worldwide and numerous sales offices in Europe,
Asia, Australia, and America. In 2018, the group generated revenue of EUR 878.5
million and an adjusted EBITDA (without one-off effects) of EUR 50.3 million.
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